
 

 

 

 

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

Wishing you all a Happy New Year rings a bit hollow with the start that we have had to the new term and the uncertainties ahead of 

us. Although we knew that learning would continue to be affected, I didn’t imagine that it would be taking place from home again 

when we broke up for Christmas. To be honest, I could see it coming with the numbers of parents and staff that contacted me 

between 18th and 24th December and especially with 10 staff confirming positive test results directly after. I couldn’t help worry how 

we could open under those conditions and admit to the relief I felt when a decision was finally made.  
 

The optimist in me however does look back at the happier memories during the festive period and I hope that like me you could at 

least enjoy some quality time with loved ones. I am also very impressed with the way that my school colleagues have responded to 

this latest lockdown and remote learning challenge, especially those that could step in where some staff were unable to work due to 

illness or personal circumstances. I am confident that we will weather this together as long as we keep to safety guidance as Enfield 

infection rates are among the highest in London and the country.  
 

I ask that families continue to communicate if a child or someone at home tests positive so that we can keep an eye on the spread 

and also to understand when a child is unable to join in the learning. 

From the attendance data below I see that participation has improved, although it should still be much better. It is an expectation 

that children join in the daily face to face sessions and that they also complete and submit the work. Do communicate with us if there 

are any barriers to doing so, whether the work is too difficult, lack of computer or internet. Together we will find a solution to enable 

your child to access appropriate work. Find out about increasing your internet data allowance on page 2. 
 

One aspect of home learning however that is required from parents/carers is that of supporting ‘home learning readiness’. We 

expect that that our children are suitably dressed for face to face sessions and not in pyjamas, in bed or eating breakfast. To use 

Teams appropriately and to be disciplined in completing the work that also has to be sent back to the class teacher for marking. The 

government expects us to set work for at least 3 hours and with already so much learning lost and forgotten this is a valuable skill to 

have. We will give out certificates next week for pupils that best model Readiness for Home Learning. 
 

In the rest of our newsletter this week you can enjoy a selection of work from each year group. 

 

Have a lovely and Covid free weekend, 

 

Mr Jan M Bless - Headteacher 
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Remote Learning Attendance for week beginning 5th January 2021 

 

Ash 58.90%       1H 77.38%     2A 85.54%        3F 83.33%       4F 71.01%       5G 92.00%          6B 80.95% 
Birch 74.44%     1K 67.85% 2L 91.02%          3G 89.65%         4H 73.33%         5K 78.16%    6T 91.35% 
Oak 72.00%        1T 79.31%         2T 66.66%          3W 82.66%         4R 77.77%         5T 85.18%          6Th 84.52% 

 

Well done to Birch, 2L and 5G for best attendance this week. 
Overall attendance since this week for Y1 – Y6  80.98% 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Increasing data allowances on mobile devices to support disadvantaged children 

 
This Government scheme temporarily increases data allowances for mobile phone users on certain networks. This is so that children and 
young people can access remote education if their face-to-face education is disrupted. 
 
Who can get help 
Schools, trusts and local authorities can request mobile data increases for children and young people who: 

 do not have fixed broadband at home 

 cannot afford additional data for their devices 

 are experiencing disruption to their face-to-face education 
 
Children with access to a mobile phone on one of the following networks might be able to benefit: 
 

Three 
Smarty 
Virgin Mobile 
EE 
Tesco Mobile 
Sky Mobile 
Other providers may join the scheme at a later stage. 

 
When help is available 
Schools, trusts and local authorities can request mobile data increases when schools report a closure or have pupils self-isolating. 
 
As a school, we can also make requests for children who cannot attend school face-to-face because: 

 they’re clinically extremely vulnerable 

 restrictions prevent them from going to school 
 
The current lockdown would allow us to make this application on your behalf. 
 
How to request a mobile data increase 
For each request, we need to know: 

 the name of the account holder 

 the number of the mobile device 

 the mobile network of that device (for example Three) 
 
 
Schools, trusts and local authorities need to submit mobile information through the Government online service. Each provider will vary in 
how quickly they process requests. 
 
If you would like us to apply for a data increase, to ensure your children can access remote learning more regularly, then please complete 
this online form (deadline Sunday 10th January). 
 
Your details will only be uploaded to the Government portal and once completed the information will be deleted.  For verification purposes 
the mobile phone numbers should be ones we hold on our system as either priority contact 1 or 2. 
 
Once a network provider has processed a data increase, they will send a text message to the account holder. It is also possible to check 
the status of requests through the online service. 
 
If increasing your data allowance isn’t going to help you support your child’s remote learning it may be possible for us to obtain a 4G 
wireless router  as The Department for Education (DfE) is providing 4G wireless routers for disadvantaged children to help them get online 
and access remote education. 
 
However, these are subject to more strict criteria.  These are provided to disadvantaged children: 

 in years 3 to 11 who do not have internet access and whose face-to-face education is disrupted (Some of you may meet this 
criteria but need to show why you can’t use the data increase) 

 in any year group who have been advised to shield because they (or someone they live with) are clinically extremely vulnerable 

 in any year group attending a hospital school 
 
If you wish to request a Wireless Router, please email the School Office and someone will contact you to obtain the necessary information. 
 
We also have limited Vodafone data cards that with a tether or through Bluetooth turn your mobile phone into a dongle or router. 
 
For more information see also the email sent to parents/carers on Thursday 7th January. 
 
Mr Jan M Bless - Headteacher 
 
 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=m6AI_-0Bq02rcn0BKWnpq7oevYRnrs1Nu-tTRe7tXyRURTZBSzhZSFRFSEFVSEdLVjcyRk9aSVhOTy4u


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


